
CROMPTON PRIMARY
SCHOOL

                                              Welcome to our  Newsletter for Spring 1 2025... 

We have come to the end of an extremely busy half-term, packed with trips, whole school
events, extra-curricular activities and amazing learning.  We hope you have been keeping
track of some of our activities on our Facebook Pages.  This newsletter will give you all the
information you need for the next half term . Check our other platforms, ParentMail and
Twitter, to ensure you stay up to date with developments on a more short term basis.  

UPCOMING EVENTS

FOR MORE INFORMATION

HALF TERM 

03.03.25 - Year 6 SATS Evening 
06.03.25 - World Book Day
26.03.25 - PTA Mother’s Day Stall
26.03.25 - 27.03.25 - Parents’ Evening
22.03.25 - Easter Bingo Night
28.03.25 - Own Shoes Day - Easter Egg
donations 
02.04.25 - Year 4 Castleshaw Trip - Rivers
04.04.25 - Easter Bingo Night

0161 770 6741
Info@crompton.oldham.sch.uk

Please see parent mail for additional
updates/news

The last day of this half term is 
Friday 14th February. School will re-
open for children on Monday 24th
February 2025. 

AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES
Wednesday:  Eco Club 3:15 - 4pm, Rec - Y2;
Boardgames, Year 3 and 4
Thursday:  Construction Club, Rec - Y6;
Boardgames, Year 1 and 2
Book Club, Nursery and Reception
Friday: Dance 3 - 6pm



PARENTS EVENING 
The next Parents Evening will be held on 26th and 27th March 2025.  Appointments will be

available to book via letters which will be sent next half term.  We look forward to sharing your
child’s achievements with you.

ATTENDANCE
Please note, the doors to school open at 8:40am. They will close at 8:44am PROMPT. This is to

allow registers to be taken. If your child is late, you will need to sign in at the office. It is
important that children are on time to school and attend everyday. Holidays in term time will

not be authorised and should be taken during the school holiday time. 

P.T.A
Thank you to everyone in our community who has supported school. We want to offer a wide

range of activities and events. We appreciate that we ask for donations/costs and we will
always aim to spread this out and keep it as low cost as possible. We are grateful for any

support and we never expect everyone to support everything. 
Keep an eye out for the PTA newsletter as it has details of all the forthcoming events and how

to purchase tickets etc.   

ABSENCES 
A polite reminder that absences MUST be reported to the school office by 9.30am. The office

opens at 8.30am and there is an answering machine facility. Failure to report your child's
absence may result in the absence being unauthorised.

IMPORTANT!!!
Please do not pass messages or hold conversations with staff members whilst they are
greeting children at the door in the morning. Staff are there to safeguard children and

welcome them on to school site. All messages of importance should be emailed to the school
office

info@crompton.oldham.sch.uk 

CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS 
At Crompton we love celebrating birthday’s. Please can we ask that you do not send in cakes
etc when it has been your child’s birthday. We have an increasing number of severe allergies
and dietary requirements and in order to keep all children safe school will not distribute these

items. 



WORLD BOOK DAY AND SHARED READING
We will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 6th March.  We would like to invite all

children to come to school dressed in their pyjamas or comfy clothes.  
Thank you to all of the parents and carers who joined us for a Bedtime Story session in the

school hall on Thursday 4th February.  The atmosphere was amazing and hopefully we
continue to nurture a love of reading among our younger pupils.

YOUNG VOICES
Our school choir gave it their all earlier this month at Manchester Co-op LIve Arena as they

became part of the largest choir in the world for Young Voices.
Along with hundreds of school children from across the country, our very excited school choir

attended the 2025 event on Friday 7th February. They have been practising the songs for
weeks in Choir Club and represented Crompton beautifully. We were super proud of their

performances. Well done.

GALLERY OLDHAM
Class 4 enjoyed a trip to Gallery Oldham on Monday 10th February.  They looked around the

Oldham Stories gallery, hunting for patterns before translating these onto printing plates and
making their own prints.  The theme of the workshop fitted in well with their current art topic -

Printing.  We can’t wait to collect our prints to share with you.

WATER BOTTLES 
Please do not send juice etc. in water bottles. We encourage good oral health and promote

the importance of drinking water during the day. There are a number of children bring
flavoured water and juices in to school. 



BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE (WRAP)
School offers a before and after school club - Sunrise and Sunset. There are still places

available for any children who might need a space. Please contact the office for further details
or to book a place for your child. 

FAB FEB DISCO
A highlight of our Spring Term, it was wonderful to see so many of our pupils coming back to

school last night to enjoy our Fab Feb Disco together. They had an amazing time.  Thank you to
the PTA for putting together the event not only to provide enjoyment for the pupils but to raise

money for future events.

PTA EASTER ACTIVITIES
Pupils are invited to wear their own shoes to school on 28th March in return for bringing Easter

Egg donations for the PTA Easter Bingo Night which will be held at the Cartshaft in Shaw at
7pm on Friday 4th April.  

Tickets will be available from the PTA website www.pta-events.co.uk/cromptonprimarypta

UNIFORM STANDARDS
We would like all to look smart when coming to school. A tie is a part of the school uniform and
children are expected to wear it daily. Shirts should also be worn instead of a polo shirt in Key
Stage 2.  We have a large PTA shop of ‘pre-loved’ uniform. Please contact the school office if

you need any additional items. 



MENTAL HEALTH WEEK
We celebrated Children’s Mental Health Week in school by holding a Wellbeing Day on

Tuesday 4th February. Children came into school wearing comfortable clothes or pyjamas for
a wellbeing day. Children had the opportunity to engage in activities of their choice in the

afternoon. Some made friendship bracelets, while others took part in construction activities
and outdoor play. Some chose yoga and dancing sessions while others went outside to try

their hand at den-building. It was great to see children across all age groups from Nursery to
Year 6 working together and supporting each other.

PANCAKE FLIP
Your child will bring home a sponsor form for our school ‘Pancake Flip’ event which will take

place on Tuesday 4th March 2025.  Children will flip pancakes for 1 minute and raise money for
additional school resources.  There will be a special treat for the class raising the highest

amount.

FOREST SCHOOL
Next half term Class 3 pupils will be joining Mrs Bal for Forest School sessions on Tuesday

afternoons.  We do have waterproof jackets and trousers in school but please ensure your
child brings suitable footwear.

Reception pupils will be continuing their Forest School journey on Tuesday mornings.

SCHOOL CAR PARK
The school car park is strictly for staff and visitors to school.  It is not for parent/carer use

without prior permission. 


